Bredhurst Church Of England Primary School



Parents As Partners

Website: www.bredhurst.kent.sch.uk Newsletter 11.5.18



Self Control

Perseverance

Inclusion

Respect

Inspiration

Trust



Dear Parents,

Welcome to the weekly newsletter.

The children across the school are all busy learning their May Day dances and rehearsing for the pageant. Thank you for all your support regarding the donations and offers of help running stalls, baking cakes and setting up on Friday afternoon and Saturday morning.



Unfortunately the Bell Public House <u>will not allow us</u> to use their car park this year due the popularity of the Royal Wedding and the F.A Cup being on the same day. Please look for alternative parking at the commuter car park and respect the village community by not blocking drives.

On Friday 18th May we will be holding a tea party to celebrate The Royal Wedding. The children may all wear clothes in red, white and blue to school on this day. Please could you provide them with a small box of cakes, crisps or picnic type food to share amongst all the children for the afternoon.



The learning has been fantastic across the school this week.

In Fir Tree class the children have all been busy learning about sharing amounts of objects and numbers.

Forge class have been learning about directions in maths.

In Hurstwood class the children have been writing reports about Rainforest Animals.

Kemsley class have been writing amazing, detailed news reports about the robbery at Gringotts Bank from Harry Potter.

Oakwood class have been designing board games, using their knowledge of circuits in science. Parents, grandparents aunts and uncles are invited to join in making their games on the morning of 24th May.

Well done to the hockey team, who played their final match of the tournament yesterday, which they unfortunately lost 3-1. They came 10th overall, a really good result.



On Saturday the football team played the winners of the other small school county winners at Thamesmead. They all played incredibly well and showed the 'spirit' of Bredhurst throughout all their matches. They were unfortunately not successful in getting through to the next stage of the competition, but should all be incredibly proud of their achievements. I know we are all extremely proud of each and every one of them.

We are thinking of our year 6 children for next week. We know they will find the week a little stressful, but they are all completely prepared for 'the week' as they have named it! Just remember Year 6, you have all tried your best to achieve your potential during this week, however this one week doesn't define you as people, each and everyone of you is a true asset to the school and you all have your individual talents across the whole curriculum.

Make sure you relax, sleep, eat and enjoy yourselves this weekend; no homework and no revising!! Head teachers orders!!

Best Wishes

Michelle Cox





Spirit of Bredhurst this Week

Fir Tree Lola Deakin



Forge Hannah Colwell

Hurstwood Amber Thomas

Kemsley Isobel Day

Oakwood Hannah Maple

Writer of the Week

Fir Tree Kian Rosier
Forge Alessia Suvari
Hurstwood Noah Blackman

Kemsley Myles Cox

Oakwood



Stars of the Week

☆ Fir Tree Lila Deakin
☆ Forge Elliott Abdey

★ Hurstwood Eden Tasker-Twinn

🖈 Kemsley Sophie White

Oakwood Olivia Montgomery



Wednesday 16th ZooLab visit

Friday 18th Tea Party for Royal Wedding

SATS week Year 6 May 14th-19th

Saturday 19th May Day (all children are needed in school)

Thursday 24th Fir Tree AOW

Thursday 24th Year 6 Stay and Make session—electricity!

Monday 28th May — Friday 1st June Half Term Break

May Day — Help needed

☆

☆

If you can help with any setting up for May Day especially to erect the stage and castle backdrop your help will be appreciated. The school will be open from 8.30a.m. for setting up.



We are looking for a few parents to help with the Marshalling for the parade on May Day. If you would like to help with this please give your name to Mrs Sage in the office.

We are still a little short for the children's/adult tombola so any donations of bubble bath, alcohol of unwanted gifts for adults or cuddly toys, fruit shoots children bubble bath etc. for the children's tombola would be gratefully received.

Village News

This year instead of the village summer fete, St. Peters church are holding a **children sports and games event.**

This will take place on **Saturday 4th August 2p.m.—4.30p.m.** at the village hall/field. The aim is to give families an inexpensive trip out during the holidays.

There will be all the usual races, extending the age to 13 and under and a particular feature will be a penalty shoot out competition for 16 years and under with medals and a trophy. Lots more on offer—more details nearer the time.

<u>June</u>

☆

 $\frac{1}{2}$

Monday 4th Staff Development Day

Tuesday 5th Children return to school

Wednesday 6th Cricket Match

Thursday 7th 3.45p.m.Arethusa Meeting

Friday 8th Yr 6 Bikeability

Monday 11th Football Match Greenfields

Monday 11th Netball Match Greenfields p.m.

Wednesday 13th Sports Day a.m.

Wednesday 13th Father's day Gift Sale 2.00p.m.

Thursday 14th Yr 6 Safety in Action

Thursday 14th 4.00p.m. Secondary Transfer Meeting (Yr 5)
Thursday 14th Yr 4+5 Football Tournament @ Greenfields

Thursday 14th Yr 6 Church Celebrations
Saturday 16th Korfball Tournament

Monday 18th KS1 African Jungle Workshop

Mon 18—Fri 22 Arethusa Week

Thursday 21st Hurstwood Trip to Bedgebury

Thursday 28th Yr 6 Bikeability
Friday 29th Yr 6 Police Open Day

<u>July</u>

Tuesday 3rd Fir Tree + Forge Synagogue visit

Wednesday 4th Taster Day New Yr R Friday 6th Yr 6 Bikeability

Thursday 5th Howard Induction Day

Thursday 5th Taster Day New Yr R

Mon 9th—Thur 12th Sports Week
Friday 13th KS1 + KS2 Trips

Wednesday 18th Disco 4.30—6.30p.m.

Thursday 19th Yr6 Pool Party

Friday 20th Leaver's Service 11.00a.m.